







(时间: 120分钟 分数: 120分)



听力部分(20分)

一、听句子,选择正确的应答语。每个句子读两遍。(5分)

)1. A. At 4:30 p. m.

B. In the classroom.

C. Yes, she does.

)2. A. In the classroom.

B. In the hallways.

C. In the dining hall.

)3. A. He's very fat.

B. He's very strict.

C. He has lots of rules.

)4. A. We must be on time.

B. We have to wear uniforms.

C. We have English class at 9:35.

)5. A. Don't play soccer here. B. Don't wear a hat.

C. Be quiet.

二、听对话及问题,选择正确答案。每段对话读两遍。(5分)

- ()6. A. In the dining room. B. In the classroom. C. In the hall.
- ()7. A. Every Monday. B. Every Tuesday. C. Today.
- ()8. A. At 6:00. B. At 6:30. C. At 6:40.
- ()9. A. For half an hour. B. Two hours. C. One hour.
- ()10. A. 20 minutes. B. 15 minutes. C. 25 minutes.

三、听长对话,选择正确答案。对话读两遍。(5分)

听下面一段对话,回答第11~12小题。

- ()11. Where are they?
 - A. In the library.

B. In the classroom.

- C. In the dining room.
- ()12. What's the rule?
 - A. Don't run in the library. B. Don't talk in the library.
 - C. Don't eat in the library.

听下面一段对话,回答第13~15小题。

()13. What does Lily have to do after she gets up?

A. Make the bed.

B. Clean the room.

C. Take a shower.

()14. How long can she play basketball after school?

A. 30 minutes.

B. 50 minutes.

C. 60 minutes.

()15. When must Lily go to bed?

A. Before 9:00.

B. Before 9:30.

C. Before 9:20.

四、听短文,选择正确答案。短文读三遍。(5分)

()16.	Cindy is	_ years old	•		
		A. 15	B. 16		C. 17	
()17.	She fir	st after sch	ool.		
		A. cleans the roo	om	B. does he	r homewo	rk
		C. makes dinner				
()18.	Cindy	after she re	ads books.		
		A. goes to bed	B. watch	ies TV	C. eats so	ome food
()19.	Cindy often help	s her moth	er	_•	
		A. make breakfa	st	B. make di	inner	
		C. do the dishes				
()20.	Cindy goes to be	ed at about	<u> </u>		
		A. 9:00	B. 10:00		C. 9:10	

笔证	代部分(100分)			
五、自	鱼项选择。(15 分)			
()21. —Arrive here	2	time, Jane.	
	-OK, Ms. W	ang.		
	A. in	B. to	C. for	D. on
()22. Betty can go	outside	school n	ights, but she mus
	go back home	2	9 o'clock.	
	A. on; before		B. on; after	r
	C. in; before		D. in; after	
()23.—Can I sing	here?		
	—No, you can	n't. But you	can	music here.
	A. think of	B. listen to	o C. ask for	D. help with
()24. —Don't talk.	Ве		
	-ok.			
	A. clean	B. tidy	C. quiet	D. noisy

17.					
()25. My mother asks me to		the rules at school.		
	A. get	B. follow	C. make	D. do	
()26. She	have to was	have to wash the dishes now.		
	A. don'	t B. not	C. doesn't	D. can't	
()27	_ call me Mimi!	It's my cat's	name.	
	A. Not	B. Can't	C. Doesn't	D. Don't	
()28. (唐山十二中月考卷)—Excuse me, how long can I				
this Chinese book?					
	—For t	—For two weeks.			
	A. keep	B. bring	C. buy	D. take	
()29. All of y	ou must	ust the school uniform on Monday.		
	A. wear	B. wearing	C. wears	D. to wear	
()30.—Why	is Mr. Cooper so	his students?		
	—Because he wants them to do well in math.				
	A. stric	t with B. late for	C. good at	D. afraid of	

()31. —Frank, rem	nember	your hat.		
	-OK, Mom.				
	A. take	B. taking	C. to take	D. to taking	Š
()32.—Where is y	our father?			
	—Oh, he is c	ooking(在做作	饭)in the	•	
	A. kitchen		B. classroom	ı J	
	C. hallways		D. dining ha	11	
()33. To be a piani	st(钢琴家),y	ou need to prac	tice	the
	piano a lot.				
	A. play		B. to play		
	C. playing		D. to playir	ng	
()34.—It's said	that nice peop	ole will have go	od .	
	—Yeah, but	I don't thin	k it's always tr	ue.	
	A. luck	B. hair	C. job	D. night	
	/ /				

()35.—Can I eat in the classroom?

—_____. Classroom is a place to study.

A. Yes, you can

B. No, you can't

C. Yes, you do

D. No, you don't

六、完形填空。(10分)

There's a nice library in our school. There are many kinds of 36 in it. For example, books 37 English, science, history, music and so on. You can do some reading or borrow books from it. But there are some 38. You must follow 39.

When you are in the library, you can't be __40__. You must __41__ quiet. Don't talk loudly or make any noise. You can't listen to music, __42__. Remember __43__ your bags or wet things into the library. __44__ or drink anything in the library. You can't __45__ shorts or slippers(拖鞋) in the library. You can borrow(借入) books from the library, but you must take good care of them and return(归还) them on time.

()36. A. people

B. books

C. magazines

D. newspapers

() 37. A. in	B. with	C. of	D. about
()38. A. magazines	B. rules	C. CDs	D. questions
()39. A. that	B. them	C. it	D. this
()40. A. quiet	B. noisy	C. strict	D. friendly
()41. A. speak	B. keep	C. talk	D. say
()42. A. also	B. too	C. either	D. as well
()43. A. to take	B. take	C. not take	D. not to take
()44. A. Not eat		B. Don't eat	
	C. Not to eat		D. Can't eat	
()45. A. wear	B. put on	C. take off	D. dress

′------

七、阅读理解。(20分)

A

The Art Show

Date: March 30, 2019

Time: 9:30~11:30 on Sunday morning

Place: Hall 5, the Art Center

Ticket price:

Adults(成人) and Children>12.¥10 Children≤12:Free(免费)

Rules of the Art Center

- Don't go into the hall after 11:00.
- Don't run or fight in the hall.
- Don't take food into the hall.
- Don't take photos in the hall.
- Please keep the hall quiet and clean.

)46.	The show be	egins at	in the morn	ing.	
	A. 9:00	B. 9:30	C. 11:00	D. 11:30	
)47.	For 13-year-	old Eric and Mi	ke, how much	do they need to	
	pay for the s	show?			
	A. ¥0.	B. ¥10.	C. ¥20.	D. ¥22.	
)48.	There are _	things	people can't d	o in the hall.	
	A. two	B. three	C. four	D. five	
)49.	Which of the	e following is T	RUE?		
	A. The show is on Saturday.				
	B. The show is only for children.				
	C. People can see the show in Hall 4.				
	D. People m	ust go to the sh	ow before 11:	00.	
)50.	What can pe	ople do in the l	nall?		
	A. Eat food.		B. Take photo	os.	
	C. Keep quie	et.	D. Run and fi	ght.	

My name is Kate. There are many rules in my life. I think these rules are important for me. At home, I can't play computer games for more than(超过) half an hour. I think it is good for my study because I can have more time to study. I must make the bed after I get up. And I must clean my room every day. So my bedroom is always clean and tidy. My mother says keeping room tidy is good for my health.

I study at Fuxing Middle School. At our school, we also have some rules. We can't be late for school. So we must arrive at school on time. We must come to school before half past seven in the morning. We need to wear the school uniform every day. In the class, we have to be quiet. We can't listen to music. We can't eat in the class. We must eat in the dining hall. After class, we can't run in the hall-ways.

Do you have rules in your life? Tell me about it.

)51. What does Kate think of the rules in her life?

A. Strict.

B. Important.

C. Terrible.

D. Interesting.

()52. What time can Kate arrive at school according to the passage?

A. At 7:35 a.m.

B. At 7:40 a.m.

C. At 8:00 a.m.

D. At 7:25 a.m.

()53. How long can Kate play computer games according to this passage?

A. One and a half hours.

B. One hour.

C. Thirty-five minutes.

D. Twenty minutes.

A. Kate is a tidy girl.
B. Kate never follows the school rules.
C. Kate doesn't like computer games.
D. Kate has to be quiet at home.

()55. The best title for the passage is "_______".
A. Rules in Kate's Life B. Kate's School Life C. Rules at Kate's Home D. Kate's Tidy Room

八、任务型阅读。(10分)

Hi, I'm Li Lin. I'm a middle school student. Now let me tell you something about my school life. I have to go to school from Monday to Friday. I have to get up at 6:30. School starts at 8:00. I can't arrive late for school. I usually go to school by bike. It takes me about



15 minutes. At school I have to wear the uniform. I have to eat lunch in the dining hall at school. I have four classes in the morning and three classes in the afternoon. My favorite subject is music. But I can't bring my music player to school. I can't watch TV on school nights because I have to do my homework. On weekends, I don't have to get up early and I can play computer games.

阅读短文,回答问题。

56. How many days does Li Lin go to school a week?

57. How does he go to school?

58. Where does he have to eat lunch?

59. Can he bring his music player to school?

60. Why can't Li Lin watch TV on school nights?

九、词汇运用。(10分)

A) 从方框中选择单词并用其适当形式填空。

```
dirty, fight, important, terrible, relax
```

- 61. I don't clean my room, so it is very .
- 62. Mary often has dreams at night.
- 63. It's very for us to keep healthy.
- 64. My father is very busy and he has no time _____.
- 65. Bob is not a quiet boy. He often with his classmates.

B)根据句意及汉语提示填词。
66. Nancy always ______(到达) at school on time.
67. Let's play football _____(在外面).
68. Please keep ______(安静) when you are in a library.
69. My mother cleans the _____(厨房) every day.
70. I often help my mother do the ______(盘子).

十、补全对话。(10分)

根据下面的对话情景,在每个空白处填上一个适当的句子,使对话的意思连贯、完整。

A: Hi, Lily! 71. _____?

B:I don't like it.

A:72.

B: Because I have too many rules to follow in the new school!

A:Really? 73.	?
B:First, we have to wear our school unifor	rms at school.
A:I see. 74.	?
B: They are black and they look terrible! short.	And we have to keep hair
A:I don't like this rule. But you look good	d with short hair.
B:Well,thank you.	
A: Your new school is not far from your	home. 75.
?	
B:Yes, I do. I like riding my bike to schoo	1.

十一、综合填空。(10分)

用方框中所给词的适当形式填空,必要时可用否定形式。

rule, listen, quiet, wear, can't, follow, work, but, arrive, take

Miss Green	is my friend. She	e <u>76</u> in a big co	ompany(公司).
There are lots o	of <u>77</u> in her co	mpany. First, anybo	dy can't78
late for work. Se	econd, they can't	79 their breakfa	ast to the office.
Third, they have	e to <u>80</u> unifor	ms in the company.	Fourth(第四),
during the work	king time, they	81 watch movies	,chat(聊天) on
WeChat or 82	2 to music. 8	3 they can discus	ss(讨论) some-
thing through(i	通过) MSN. Last,	they have to be 84	_ in the office.
Everyone must	85 the rules.		
76	77	78	79
80	81	82	83
84.	85.		

十二、书面表达。(15分)

假定你是张兰,在网上结识了网友 Rick。Rick 想了解你们学校的规章制度。请你根据提示内容,给 Rick 写一封 e-mail,告诉他你们学校的规章制度。60 词左右,信的开头和结尾已给出,不计入总词数。

- 1. 上课不能迟到。
- 2. 课堂上要保持安静。
- 3. 见到老师要问好(greet)。
- 4. 不许在教室里吃东西。
- 5. 不许在课堂上听音乐,玩游戏。
- 6. 不能摘花爬树(pick flowers, climb trees)。

Dear Rick,

Thanks for your e-mail. Let me tell you about my school rules.

Yours, Zhang Lan